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Pastors prepare for lunch during a Leadership conference. 

 

India and Nepal representatives continue to give wonderful reports.  As we have 

reported in the past not only were we able to have schools in each location we visited 

but we were able to have youth conferences, Christian leadership conferences and 

meetings with  tribes that had never heard of Jesus.  What a great privilege it is for us to 

see how the Lord is faithful beyond imagination to all.  Those who had never heard 

continue to ask the question; “Why has no one ever told us before?”  

We hear reports of the mighty move of the Holy Spirit in almost every nation.  Even in 

the great country of the United States, we hear of His wonders.  God is not a respecter 

of persons.  Wilma and I have been granted an awesome opportunity to see, first hand, 

a small portion of the Lord’s work especially in Nepal and India. 



Entire villages and people groups are turning to the Lord almost every day.  Complete 

villages confess their faith in Jesus as His servants are faithful to share the Gospel with 

them.   

 

Nepali youth worship the King of Kings, Jesus. 

 

These young people are just like the youth all over the world.  They long for what is real and 

what will change their world and give them HOPE for the future. 

Not only is there serious worship and study but the youth conferences include many activities 

that include talent shows demonstrating reading, singing, and acting but there seems to always be 

examples of traditional tribal dancing.  These are always well received by all in attendance.   

An example follows: 



 

Traditional tribal dancing at a Nepali youth conference. 

While these conferences can be times of corporate enjoyment, and they always are, there is an 

underlying sense of purpose that goes far beyond the pleasures of the moment.  Eternal life is 

paramount and the evangelism of those that do not know Him (Jesus).  Large numbers of youth 

have caught and are in the process of catching the vision of “Doing What Jesus Did.”   

The Discipleship classes (DWJD) are just a part of the saturation of the Word of God in the 

hearts of the leaders and the youth.  These students are teaching others what they have learned 

and what the Lord is teaching them on an ongoing basis.  It does not stop.  A fire has been started 

in a very volatile environment, a lost and hungry people.  The seed planted by our brothers and 

sisters in Christ over so many years is bearing fruit today.  What a privilege to be alive in this 

time to see Him work among all people. 

Thank each one of you for your dedication, prayers and support for His work.    

 

Ray and Wilma Phipps     


